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• May 2020: Feasibility report by BCWMC Engineers approved (Alternative #3)
• September 2020: Public hearing on the project
• September 2020: Project officially ordered
• September 2020: Agreement with City of Plymouth to implement project approved
• June 2021: 60% design plans by WSB approved
• August 2021: 90% design plans by WSB approved
• January 2022: Project construction started
• May 2022: Project construction completed
• Summer 2022 & 2023: Vegetation management and small repairs completed;

project closed

IV. Project Budget and Funding

The BCWMC CIP budget for this project was set at $485,000 funded through an ad valorem

tax levied on watershed residents in 2021. However, with the approval of the feasibility

study, the project was split into two components: the Parkers Lake Drainage Improvement

Project with a budget of $185,000 and the Parkers Lake Chloride Reduction Project with a

budget of $300,000. The drainage improvement project came in slightly under budget. The

chloride reduction project is on a different timeline and the city will request reimbursement

for this project at a later date.

Parkers Lake Drainage Improvement Project Expenses:

BCWMC Feasibility Study: $57,547

BCWMC Administrative Expenses: $3,700

BCWMC Design Review: $3,666

Project Design & Construction: $114,060

Total Expenses: $178,973

Funding Source:

BCWMC CIP Funds: $185,000

V. Lessons Learned

During this project, the City worked with adjacent landowners, users of the city park and

internal staff to implement a successful project. Staff continued to work with landowners,

users of the park and internal staff throughout the entire life of the project and have found

this to be beneficial for successful implementation. It was particularly important to engage

with internal (city) staff on the timing of the project as the City had multiple conflicting

events within the park during the winter months that needed to be worked around by the

contractor.
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